From: Ullrich, Elizabeth 4/7 - M7dl _ﬂ a

To: McCumbee, Willam D
Subject: RE: Question about Amendment No. 30 to Marshall University"s NRC Materials license ﬂ\;ﬁéy //‘7/3
Date: Tuesday, August 22, 2017 1:56:00 PM

See my responses in blue bold below,
Betsy

From: McCumbee, William D [mailto:mccumbee@marshall.edu]

Sent: Tuesday, August 22, 2017 1:32 PM

To: Ullrich, Elizabeth <Elizabeth.Ullrich@nrc.gov>

Subject: [External_Sender] Question about Amendment No. 30 to Marshall University's NRC
Materials license

Betsy Ullrich, Senior Health Physicist

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region |
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety

2100 Renaissance Blvd

King of Prussia, PA 19406

Re: License amendment
License Number: 47-05972-02
Docket Number: 030-01142

Dear Ms. Ullrich,

Thank you for your swift response to our application for a license amendment. | read
the amended license (Amendment No. 30) and all the conditions seem clear as
stated. | have a comment on the addresses given in ltems 10 A & B of the
amendment and a question regarding a condition stated in amendment # 29 that is
not on amendment # 30.

Really glad to know that you read it. It is most helpful if these kinds of items get
caught immediately. ‘

ltems 10 A & B. Both the Robert C. Byrd Biotechnology Science Center (BBSC) and
the Science building are on the Campus of Marshall University. The address “1705
Third Avenue” specifically refers to the physical location of the Science Building. The
address of the BBSC (1700 Third Avenue) is correct but the last 4 digits of the zip
code (2505) are too specific. 2505 is the designation for the Radiation Safety Office
which is located in the BBSC.

| can issue a Corrected Copy to take care of the zip code for the 1700 3™ avenue
address. This was already in our database, so | thought it was correct.

The previous amendment (#29) of our license stated: The licensee is authorized to

transport licensed material in accordance with the provisions of 10 CFR Part 71,

“Packaging and Transportation of Radioactive Material.” This statement is not on the
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new amendment (#30). Does it need to be on the license or is it covered by item 21
A?

Other changes occurred along with the new format of the license. One change was
that we list specific addresses wherever possible. Other change occurred because
all of ocur license conditions were reviewed again by our legal office, and the current
lawyers determined that the condition you specified above is not necessary, because
the paragraph across the top of the license binds you to Part 71, so they don’t
believe a specific license condition is necessary. There were some changes to other
license conditions as well.

| hope this is clear. | am working from home today and having trouble with my NRC
phone, but will be in tomorrow if it is easier to discuss these by telephone.

Betsy
Thanks again.

Sincerely,

William D. McCumbee, Ph.D.
Radiation Safety Officer
Marshall University



